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President

As of August 1, 2024

NOTICE TO PRODUCERS REPRESENTED BY THE AMPTP
IN NEGOTIATIONS FOR THE 2024 IATSE AREA STANDARDS AGREEMENT:

Re:  Suitable Working Accommodations for Make-up Artists and Hair Stylists

During the negotiations for the 2024 IATSE Area Standards Agreement, the Union raised
concerns about the working accommodations of employees in the Make-Up and Hair
Departments. This will serve as a reminder to communicate to production personnel responsible
for setting up holding areas that they should provide suitable working accommodations to the
extent possible and consistent with the shooting site.

When considering whether working accommodations are suitable, Producers should consider
factors such as adequate light, protection from the elements, ventilation, bathroom accessibility
and maintenance, as well as compliance with applicable health and safety standards, rules and
regulations. Participation of the Hair and Make-Up Department Heads (or their designees) in
production logistics meetings may be helpful to identify potential issues with the suitability of
working accommodations in advance of the day of shooting. It is understood that the working
accommodations will necessarily vary depending on the circumstances of the shooting site.

Please ensure that a copy of this bulletin is distributed to the appropriate personnel in your
production offices.

Sincerely,

Carol A. Lombardini
CAL;lg

cc: Matthew D. Loeb
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